Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: LT/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2004/0607P

	Development Proposed:
	Conservatory at 63 Preston Road, Longridge

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Town Council - No objections providing that matching materials are used in construction and the neighbours are consulted.  We ask that the work on the development be restricted to reasonable hours to avoid nuisance to neighbours and suggest 0800 to 1900 Monday to Friday, 1000 to 1600 on Saturdays and 1000 –1400 on Sundays.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G2 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a semi detached dwelling within the residential settlement of Longridge as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan adopted June 1998.  The proposal is to erect a rear conservatory.  

There is a kitchen window adjacent to the boundary at the rear of the adjoining property, and although there is a single storey extension at the rear of this property set approximately 2m from the boundary, with a window facing the boundary, I do not consider that the proposal would have a further significantly detrimental impact on this house due to the distance from the boundary and the fact that it is not the only window to this room.

The elevation along the common boundary with the adjacent property would be brick to a height of approximately 1.8m with obscure glazing above.  Therefore, I do not consider there would be a significantly detrimental impact on the amenity of these neighbours.


The property backs onto school fields.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED:  7 JULY 04














